Kentucky Legislative Research Commission

Mandated Health Insurance Benefit Financial Impact Statement Form

00RS BR
 150
 Bill/Res/Sub
 HB 268/GA
 Amdt Doc#
 
 Amdt Dateee
 

Sponsor
 Rep. Damron
     Date Reviewed
 March 7, 2000

Summary:

This bill does not mandate a new benefit, it mandates parity in coverages. The bill applies to group policies that cover 50 or more persons. If the policy provides mental health benefits, this bill requires the policy to provide the coverage under the same terms and conditions as it provides for treatment of a physical health condition.

1.
Will the coverage increase or decrease the cost of the treatment or services?

It could increase costs if the coverage for physical health conditions is broader than the coverage for mental health benefits. For example, there may be a limit on visits for mental health coverage that does not exist for physical health coverage. A Rand Corp. study in 1997 found that implementing the Mental Health Parity Act would raise premiums by about $1 per employee per year and that preventing limits on office visits and inpatient days would increase costs by less than $7 per enrollee per year. The HIAA has pointed out that an accurate assessment of costs remains elusive, and has questioned studies that assume care is delivered through a tightly controlled network of mental health providers when that is not the case in reality.

2.
Will the coverage increase the appropriate use of the treatment or service?
It could increase use if the coverage for physical health conditions is broader than the coverage for mental health conditions. It could also decrease use if the coverage for physical health conditions is not as broad as the coverage for mental health conditions.

3.
Will the treatment or service be a substitute for more expensive treatment or coverage?


Not known.
